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WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL 
Ordinary Parish Council Meeting

Minutes of a meeting held at Weaverham Community Centre on 
    Monday 18th November 2019 at 7pm
Present: John Freeman (JF) (Chairman), Eileen Bland (EB), Michelle Budden (MB), Gillian Edwards (GE), Mike Gerrard (MG), Adrian Morgan (AM), Roger Moss (RM), John Taylor (JT), Peter Wilkinson (PW), Gary Williams (GW),

In attendance: Cllr Charles Fifield, Cllr Paul Williams & 4 Parishioners. 
89. Public Forum. No comments
90. Apologies of absence were approved for Cllr Julian Bland (JB) and Iain Lasseter (IL) and noted for PCSO Nicola Devey 
91. Declarations of Interest There were no declarations of interest.
92. Minutes of last meeting of 16th September 2019 and 21st October 2019 were accepted. Note to remove “requested councillors to attend” in 80.2
93. No item 93 incorrectly added as blank
94. Finance Committee

94.1. Minutes of 6th November 2019 received
94.2. Accounts Apr-Sep 2019 were approved
94.3. The following expenditure was considered:

94.3.1. Film Club - proposal of £1500 from the youth budget to establish a film club in the community centre – EB declared an interest. There is still an outstanding letter on Community Centre headed paper required. This needs to be seen by either the Finance committee or the Full parish. This was then approved.
94.3.2. Cricket Club donation from the Youth Budget to purchase new equipment of £500 - Approved
94.3.3. To purchase a VOIP phone and associated line rental and improved internet for the Clerks office, approximate cost of £53 per month and set up fees of £120 - Approved
94.3.4. Membership of ChALC approximately £1500 per annum. To help provide guidance and surety of good practice to the Clerk and Parish Council - Approved
94.3.5. Request for £50 to fund a Mother Christmas Storytime session at Weaverham library - Approved
94.3.6. Request for £320 for a seniors film club - EB declared an interest. There is still an outstanding letter on Community Centre headed paper required. This needs to be seen by either the Finance committee or the Full parish. This is then approved.
94.4. Committees were reminded to submit budget figures to finance by end Dec 2019

94.5. Other business 
94.5.1. Auditors bill has been received and is the standard price for the audit. All audit notices displayed as required.

94.5.2. There was a discussion on the donation by a member of public for a new waste bin. The expenditure of this has been delayed while including it in the emptying schedule is considered. Standing Orders were suspended while the benefactor was asked what they would like us to do. The donor said to keep the money. Cllr Paul Williams will chase the feasibility of adding to a waste collection schedule. Standing orders were reinstated.
95. Environment Committee

95.1. Minutes of 28th October 2019 received
95.2. A formal thank you to JT was given for the hard work on Bonfire Night

95.3. Christmas Light Switch On update was given, all in place for the evening. Three of the controllers on the lamppost lights are not working and have had to be replaced - approved
95.4. A motion was put forward to make a donation of £1k to the Weaverham Trust towards their expenditure on the Bulb planting in this fiscal year. The vote was debated and rejected.

95.5. The clerk is to arrange a risk assessment of the trees following stormy weather. She will initially look at the Grounds Maintenance contract.

(Cllr Wilkinson arrived at 7.55pm)
96. Planning Committee

96.1. Minutes of meetings held on 25th October and 8th November 2019 were accepted
96.2. No other business requiring urgent attention

97. Youth Committee

97.1. Minutes of the meeting held on 28th October 2019 were received
97.2. No other business requiring urgent attention

98.  Property and Assets Committee
98.1. No other business requiring urgent attention
99. Agreed the change of constitution proposed by the Cemetery Committee taking Weaverham from 5 to 4 members.
100. The following Members’ Meetings were attended
100.1. Cemetery Meeting attended EB and JF
100.2. Remembrance Parade attended by JF, PW, AM, EB, MB, GW – Formal thanks given to Cllr E Bland for her efforts for Remembrance Day Parade
100.3. PCSO meeting re traffic JF, JT, GW, AM
100.4. Cricket meeting with Cllr Edwards JF
100.5. Mid Cheshire Grounds Maintenance with reference to the SIDS PW
101. The following was discussed by the Chairman:

101.1. Request from Friends of Owley Wood for a donation of £328 for emergency repairs following recent adverse weather – approved

101.2. Discuss the feasibility study proposal to obtain a BID for the improvement of Northwich Road shops, including the funding needs – This will be taken to a budget meeting
102. Policing Matters – No matters
103. Cheshire West and Chester Council Matters update 
(GE arrived at 8.30pm)

· Ramps on Winnington Ave have been reviewed and they fall into acceptable dimensions and steepness. There is also an anomaly of a 30mph sign on the road but not upright signs. This is noted and there is a plan to move the sign to where the ramp sign is displayed 
· Acton Swing Bridge speed limits have been removed
· GE will send the Clerk the litter picking schedule for information

· GE and Paul W will send the Clerk the gulley clearing schedule, GE noted that the recent flooding had diverted manpower to the clear up

· PW summarised the reporting system and escalation system via CWAC. He will precis and send to the clerk for distribution and the notice boards
· Public comments box has been removed from the planning portal at CWAC

· Cricket Club, 2 meetings have now been held and the situation is progressing

(Cllr Charles Fifield arrived at 8.45pm)

· Land on corner of Millington Lane was discussed re the temporary shelter for pregnant mares and their welfare, access to water, shelter and forage. Cllr Paul W will follow-up after the meeting

· The consideration for the Parish Council to undertake the costs of maintaining the graveyard at St Marys Church every 6 weeks during the growing season. This will be added to the budget discussions

· Phase 1 of the Badger Vaccination programme is now completed and now moving onto phase 2 and 3

· A ward half marathon is planned for next year taking in all the parishes in the ward. Northwich Running Club have been instrumental with their help and advice. It is hoped all 5 parishes become involved

PW thanked the ward councillors for the members budget money for the SIDS
89. Return to public forum (A maximum of 10 minutes is allowed for this item)
A member of the public asked why potholes were temporarily repaired and not permanently. It was explained the policy is always followed by Jamie Barron at CWAC but Cllr Paul W will follow this up.
90. Confirm date of next meeting, 20th January 2020 at 7pm in the Community Centre

Resolved to exclude the public under the Local Government Act 1972 Section 12A PART 19(i)

Part B

Confidential Item
none
Meeting closed at 9.05pm
Agreed and approved: _______________________



Name: ________________________



Date: _________________________
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